ROS Taskforce: HSL/CURL and PSS.

ERCOT and market participants met on November 2, 2007 to address two tasks assigned at the October 11th Reliability and Operations Subcommittee (ROS):
· Establish the obligations and process to be used by ERCOT and resources in tuning and reporting status of Power System Stabilizers in the ERCOT Grid.

· Establish the obligations and process to be used by ERCOT and market participants in setting High Sustained Limits (HSL) and their relationship with Unit Reactive Limit (URL) and Corrected Unit Reactive Limits CURL) as described in the ERCOT protocols and Operating Guides.
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Participation by Webex included Ken Donohoo, Vance Beauregard, 
Discussion on the Power System Stabilizers centered on the process to be used in tuning PSS prior to initial operations on new units.  The question of existing units was deferred until this question was resolved.  Most of the discussion centered upon the possibility of activating PSS for new units using factory settings.  The basic issues were as follows:

· Most of the attendees believed that setting power system stabilizers to dampen between 1 hz and 3 hz would not harm the grid, and will improve stability.

· Some participants were uncertain that this was true.

· Some participants believed that all power system stabilizers should be tuned by the installing resource in “local mode” which would dampen oscillations between 1 and 3 hertz. 

· A google search of the Internet revealed a document describing WSCC tuning recommendations for power System Stabilizers.  This document seemed to suggest local field tuning.

· A tentative plan was developed (attached as “Tenative_Pss.doc”) for participants to review and comment upon.
Paul Rocha of Centerpoint agreed to act as Chairman of the taskforce for the remainder of the task assignment. 

In the afternoon the group reviewed the CURL/HSL discussion.  John Adams presented the presentation he had previously delivered at ROS.  Discussion revolved around the need to have any resolution at all.  Adams stated that the problem was less a real-time reliability issue then it was a compliance/monitoring and equity issue.  ERCOT is confused as to the expectations of the market participants and TRE when the submitted CURL and HSL seems to indicate that a unit is unable to reach its Unit Reactive Limit when generating at its High Sustained Limit.  

Early discussion seemed to be leading to a consensus that it did not matter for reliability because ERCOT could always direct the unit to back down to get additional reactive capability, but comments from the WEBex indicated that we seemed to be removing a reliability and planning requirement intended in the Operating Guides and needed by TSP operations and planning departments. 

A tentative suggestion was documented (attached as “Tenative_PSS.doc” but no agreement was reached. 

